Bear Creek Quilt Guild
Member In-Person/Zoom Meeting Minutes
Bessie Mitchell House Grapevine, Texas
March 15, 2022
 
Kathi Runyan opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to our meeting at the Bessie Mitchell House in Grapevine, Texas at 7:03 pm.  There were 34 in person members, 2 guests, with 5 members on Zoom.  February Member meeting minutes were reviewed and a motion to accept the minutes was made by Beverly Douglas, seconded by Vickie Kidd and the motion passed.   
Treasurer’s Report presented by Kathi Runyan: As of the end of February, it was reported $575.30 in income; $301.21 in expenses, for a net of $374.09 for last month.  
Unfinished Business: None
New Business:
2nd VP Report:  Kay Thomas reported that the Quilt Show entry guidelines have been updated. She has copies available for anyone interested. Entry registration is supposed to open April 1. Once the link is set, she will send out to membership.
1st VP Report:  Aleta Mayrose reported that tonight’s speaker will be Linda Davis presenting her program, “A Legacy in Quilting”. She also reminded everyone about the crayon challenge from last month. Block will be judged at the June meeting. If you want to donate your entry to the Quilt Show mini auction, size cannot be larger than 24” x 24”. Aleta gave a program update - for April is David Hastings and May is Annie McHuggs with reverse Dresden tool workshop.
Committee Reports:   
Quilts of Valor:  Beverly Douglas has 2 quilts ready to be quilted. Susan Turk and Deborah Kay agreed to complete these. The committee met recently and made 40 sacks of precut blocks for 2 more quilts. Members are asked to take them home, complete, and bring to next meeting. Please do not trim. 
Membership:  Kathi Runyan announced that there has been a delay in the directories. We will have distribution next month. 
Retreats:  Mona Levingston reported that the April retreat at Sunset has 21 members going. 
Boutique:  Kayleen Allen asked members to start thinking of unique boutique items for the quilt show in August.  These handmade donations benefit the guild. 
Show and Tell items were presented. 
The next BCQG member meeting is scheduled for April 19, 2022, at 7pm, at the Bessie Mitchell House.  
The next BCQG Board meeting is scheduled for April 5, 2022, at 6:30pm via Zoom. 
Business Meeting adjourned at 7:43pm
Aleta introduced Linda Davis presenting her program, “A Legacy in Quilting”. 
Respectfully submitted by Kay Thomas, BCQG 2nd VP.
 
 

